www.hovetonstjohn.co.uk

St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 13th November 2015

Dear Parents,

As Christmas approaches I have a couple of pleas for help and support. Mr Redding has always filmed the school production and produced a DVD that is sold to parents afterwards. Unfortunately this year he is working and so unable to do this. We are looking for anyone who has the ability and the equipment to record the production and produce the DVD's for the school. If anyone is interested please see Mrs Steele in the office asap otherwise there will be no DVD this year.

Secondly the SJSA are currently organising the Winter Wonderland which is looking to be the biggest event Hoveton has ever seen! In order for this weekend to run smoothly and to raise as much money for the school as possible they really need more volunteers. At the moment a very small group of people are running everything. If you can help in anyway either before the event, on the days or at any other Christmas event (Gingerbread house making, Disco, Christmas shopping event, Christmas tree selling!) please see David Redding or Mrs Steele in the School Office.

Thank you in advance for your support.

Mrs Quinn



Dates for your Diary

November

17th—Year 5 Synagogue visit
26th & 27th—SJSA Shopping Event
28th & 29th—Christmas Tree Sale

December

2nd—Year 4 Norwich Castle

3rd—Year 3 Duxford Visit

4th-Year 6 Norwich Castle

4th—9.00am Coffee Morning in

After School Club Mobile

5th & 6th-Winter Wonderland

5th & 6th—Christmas Tree Sale

8th & 9th—KS1 Production

17th-SJSA Disco

18th—Last day of Term

January

8th—'Snow White' Pantomime at Theatre Royal, Norwich

25th—School Choir performing at Young Voices Concert, O² Arena, London

<u>February</u>

15th-19th-Half Term

22nd—Children Return to School

24th—26th—Year 4 Residential to Horstead Centre

Swimming

Year 4 will have their next swimming session on Monday 16th November



Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.

St John's Challenge—Result

Congratulations to all the KS2 children who took part in the challenge. A total of 114 children took part in the event.



The winning house was Sewell who scored 39 points, closely followed by Bader with 36 points. Third was Nelson with 25 and Cavell finished 4th and scored 10 points.

The year 5 and 6 race finished as follows:

1st Macauley, 2nd Connor, 3rd Reuben, 4th Liam, 5th Archie, 6th William, 7th Piers 8th Briony, 9th Nathaniel, 10th Freddy

The year 3 and 4 race finished as follows:

1st Tristan, 2nd Freddy, 3rd Ricky, 4th Abigail P, 5th George, 6th Zach, 7th Riley 8th Kyle, 9th Olivia, 10th Daniel

Thank you to all the parents that came to help and support this event.

J Sewell

Scholastic Book Club

Please can all book orders be returned by <u>Friday 20th November</u> to the School Office with cheques made payable to **Scholastic Ltd**.



PLEASE NOTE: payment is to be made by cheque or card only. <u>NO CASH</u> will be accepted. Thank you.

,				
☆	<u>Attendance</u>	Reception	94.7%	☆
☆ ☆ ☆ ☆	Class Attendance	Year 1	95.5%	☆ ☆ ☆
☆ ☆	for	Year 2	96.6%	☆
☆ ☆	5th October	Year 3	98.2%	☆ ☆ ☆
☆	-	Year 4	95.3%	\(\frac{\lambda}{\dagger} \)
☆ ☆ ☆	6th November	Year 5	96.0%	☆ ☆ ☆
☆	Well done everyone.	Year 6	97.0%	☆
☆ ☆ ☆ ☆		Whole School	96.2%	☆☆☆
☆		Total		☆ ☆

Can You Help?

We are short of helpers in our
School Library on Wednesday 18th
November. If you have a DBS and
are able to help for a few hours in
the morning, please see Mrs
Steele in the School Office.

Thank you.